ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Humphrey Booth Day Centre,

Taylorson Street,

Ordsall.

4th February, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Beaumont and S. Miller

J. Tither 
} South Clarendon Residents' Association

P. Delaney
}


J. Bates
}


F. Hall

} 


A. Gradwell
} 


A. Cruddos
} South Clarendon Tenants' Association


D. Smith
}


C. Elliott
}


M. Barratt - Grain Wharf Management Company


M. Gattens - SALI/Community Network


B. Wright - LHARA/Resident


P. Mundy - The Scarmen Trust


M. Saboor - Greater Manchester Police


J. Fitzpatrick 
} Resident


G.W. Miller
}


J. Dale
}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Sykes - Area Co-ordinator



R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



B. Whitmarsh - Development Services Directorate



W. Walker
} Education and Leisure Directorate



A. Godding
}

58.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT in the absence of the Deputy Chairman, Councillor S. Miller be elected Chairman for the meeting.

Councillor S. Miller - in the Chair

59.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dobbs, Leaston, Salmon and Slater, and E. Dale, J. Doyle, A. Hammond, D. Mulvihill and T. Walsh.

60.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 3rd December, 2002, be approved as a correct record, subject to (a) the attendance list being amended to indicate that (i) J. Dale attended the meeting, and not J. Doyle, and (ii) J. Knowles attended the meeting as a local resident, and not as a representative of the North East Ordsall Tenants' Association, and (b) Minute 54 being amended to indicate that the Participatory Appraisal work, that had been undertaken as part of the SRB 5 mid-term review, had been carried out by SALI.

61.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 44(d) - NHS LIFT

Barry Whitmarsh indicated that an outline planning application had recently

been submitted to the City Council with regard to the Local Centre for Health

and Social Care that was planned for Loganberry Avenue, Pendleton.


Malcolm Sykes reported that an update regarding this matter was to be

provided at a meeting to be held on 27th February, 2003, at Pendleton

Methodist Church from 5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 44(b) - Graffiti Removal Machine

Ross Spanner reported that (a) responses were awaited from the

Kersal/Pendleton/ Charlestown and Broughton/Blackfriars Community

Committees with regard to the proposal for them to contribute towards the cost 

of an extra graffiti removal unit, (b) a meeting was to be held with officers from 

the Environmental Services Directorate in the near future in order to discuss 

this matter further, and (c) the Environmental Services Directorate had 

announced that a new graffiti removal unit would be coming into use and 

discussion was to take place with regard to the amount of time that would be 

dedicated to the Ordsall/Langworthy area.


J. Dale referred to the walkways in the area where bollards had been erected

to prevent access by vehicles, and indicated that the presence of the bollards

had caused problems as the walkways could not be accessed by the City

Council's graffiti removal unit, or street cleansing vehicles.


Ross Spanner (i) reported that Damian Thornton from the Environmental

Services Directorate had previously indicated that the possibility of the bollards

being replaced with a removable alternative could be considered, and (ii) 

agreed to make further enquiries in relation to this matter.



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.






(2) THAT Ross Spanner provide an update at the next

meeting.

62.
THE SCARMEN TRUST
Phil Mundy (a) informed members of the Community Committee that the Scarmen Trust, as part of the Millennium Commission You and Your Community Award Scheme, were offering grants ranging from £1,000 to £2,000 to community projects in the Northwest, and (b) explained that the Trust particularly wished to support individuals developing new projects, or community-based groups at an early stage of their development.

RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in applying for an award complete and return an application form to Phil Mundy, or contact Phil on telephone number 

0161-834-7843.

63.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN
David Evans gave a presentation with regard to the Unitary Development Plan.  The presentation covered a number of issues under the following main headings (see Appendix A):-

· What is the UDP?

· Public consultation - the first deposit process.

· What does the Plan contain?

· What does the Plan say about Ordsall and Langworthy?

· What's not in the Plan?

· What should I do next?

Members discussed the matters raised during the presentation and reference was made to the following issues:-

· The timescale for the production of the Unitary Development Plan.

· The consultation period, which was to run from 17th February, 2003 until 4.30 p.m. on 31st March, 2003.  Members were advised of the importance of submitting any support, comments or objections to the proposals contained in the Plan within the allocated timescale.

· The proposals for any decisions taken by the Inspector in respect of the UDP to be binding on local authorities in the future.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT David Evans be thanked for attending the meeting and for making the presentation.



(2) THAT the information and matters raised be noted.



(3) THAT copies of the Plan be made available locally – one at the Ordsall Neighbourhood Office, and one at the SALI Shop.

64.
ORDSALL DISTRICT CENTRE
Malcolm Sykes submitted a report indicating that (a) following the public inquiry, held on 13th November. 2002, the inspector had confirmed the draft highway closure Order, (b) the inspector's decision would be open to challenge until late February, 2003, and (c) assuming that the Order was not challenged, work could begin on site in early March, 2003.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Community Committee's thanks and appreciation to all those who gave evidence at the public inquiry be recorded.

65.
SAYO/SPARKY
Wendy Walker reported that (i) SRB 5 funding had been secured to continue the SPARKY project for a further three years, and (ii) it would be necessary for consideration to be given as to how funding could be secured from other sources in order to enable the project to continue once SRB 5 funding had ended.

Anne Godding (a) informed those present that she had recently been appointed SAYO Co-ordinator, and was due to begin the post on 3rd March, 2003, (b) referred to the importance of a Steering Group being set up with regard to both the SAYO and SPARKY projects, consisting of local people and partners, and suggested that the Children and Young People Task Group could form the starting point for the SAYO Steering Group, and (c) indicated that her role would include (i) seeking funding opportunities in order to enable the SAYO project to continue beyond the two years for which funding had been secured, (ii) co-ordinating activities in the area in order to avoid duplication, (iii) working closely with Stuart Williams at SPARKY, and (iv) looking at how involvement from young people in the Clarendon area could be encouraged.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


66.
WETHERSPOONS LICENSING APPLICATION
The Chairman (i) reported that an application had been made by J.D. Wetherspoons to open all of their on-licensed premises for the sale of alcohol at 10.00 a.m. each day, instead of the current 11.00 a.m., and (ii) indicated that, should this application be successful, it would give blanket approval for all other on-licensed premises in the Greater Manchester area to serve alcohol from 10.00 a.m.
RESOLVED: THAT a letter be sent to Sergeant Iceley, Licensing Officer, Greater Manchester Police, on behalf of the Community Committee, objecting to the above application.

67.
TASK GROUPS - FEEDBACK

(a)
Development Services

Barry Whitmarsh reported as follows:-

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office - would be going out to tender in the near future with regard to the internal alterations to the accommodation.  Planning permission had been granted in relation to the second phase of work, which was to involve a small extension and the provision of a community room, for which an application for funding had been submitted to Sure Start.

· The Views - discussions were progressing with the prospective developer regarding the proposed demolition of the flats.

· Ordsall Consultation Event - to be held in April, 2003 - date to be announced.


(b)
Crime and Community Safety

Ross Spanner reported as follows:-

· Draft local crime and disorder reduction plan had been circulated to various agencies for comment and would be published in the near future.

· South Clarendon had been identified by the Community Sector Team as a potential 'hotspot'.


(c)
Children and Young People
Ross Spanner reported that work was progressing with regard to the plan that the Task Group were producing, together with Sure Start, in relation to family support and parenting issues, which was likely to be launched during April, 2003.


(d)
Health
Ross Spanner reported that the draft plan would be ready for publication in the near future.


(e)
SRB 5

RESOLVED:
THAT feedback in respect of the Task Groups in the


Seedley and Langworthy SRB 5 area be provided at the next meeting of the

Community Committee.

68.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Councillor S. Miller referred to the minutes of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 20th January, 2003, which included the suggestion that the membership of the Budget Sub-Group be amended to consist of one Councillor from each of the wards, together with community representatives.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group in relation to the applications for funding as set out in the minutes of the meeting held on 20th January, 2003, be endorsed.



(2) THAT any community representatives who would be interested in becoming a member of the Budget Sub-Group contact Ross Spanner on telephone number 0161-876-5209.



(3) THAT any organisation seeking funding contact Ross Spanner, as there were still monies available in the Community Committee budget.

69.
JUVENILE NUISANCE IN THE SOUTH CLARENDON AREA
Ross Spanner (a) referred to the meeting of the Community Committee that had taken place on 18th June, 2002, at which concerns had been expressed with regard to under-age young people purchasing alcohol from an off-licence in the South Clarendon area, (b) reported that action had been taken at the time to address the concerns, however, further complaints had recently been received, and (c) informed members that he had recently discussed the matter with Trading Standards who had indicated that, although they were about to complete an operation in the area with regard to this issue, they would consider visiting the premises in question, should it be a matter of local concern.

Maxine Saboor reported that (i) local police officers had recently visited the off-licence in question on Friday and Saturday nights, (ii) it had become apparent that under-age young people were approaching adults outside the off-licence and asking them to purchase alcohol on their behalf, (iii) CCTV footage had shown children leaving the off-licence with carrier bags and it was not, therefore, possible to establish whether alcohol had been purchased, and (iv) discussions with a large number of children outside the off-licence had indicated that many of them would like an area to be provided for them to ride their quad bikes.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Ross Spanner make enquiries as to the amount of outreach


work that was being carried out with young people in the area.
70.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

(a)
Kirov Ballet
Ross Spanner reported that (a) 22 tickets were available to the Community Committee at £5 each for the matinee performance of Swan Lake, to take place at The Lowry on Wednesday 30th April, 2003 at 2.00 p.m., and (b) the tickets were aimed at people who would not normally be able to attend such a performance.

The Chairman suggested that arrangements be made for transport to be provided, to and from The Lowry, for those who would be attending the performance from this area.
RESOLVED: THAT anybody interested in attending the above performance contact Ross Spanner.


(b)
Salford Community Network
Marion Gattens, Community Organiser from Salford Community Network (a) introduced herself to those present, and (b) indicated that she would be willing to attend meetings of community groups in the area in order to inform them of the activities that the Community Network were undertaking in Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT any community groups interested in hearing about the

activities of the Salford Community Network inform Marion Gattens.


(c)
The Lowry - Community Play
The Chairman reported that this year's community play was to be an adaptation of Walter Greenwood's 'Love on the Dole'.


RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in being involved in the

community play contact Ross Spanner.

71.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, 1st April, 2003, at 


7.00 p.m., at a venue located in the Langworthy area.
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